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Mr President,

Sierra Leone warmly welcomes the delegation of Angola and thanks them for their very comprehensive national report and the subsequent update.

My delegation appreciates the consistent efforts made by the Government of Angola to meet their human rights obligations in a cohesive manner. In particular, we commend them for the steps to address the economic and social rights through, inter alia, the Integrated Municipal Programme of Rural Development and the Fight against Poverty, as well as the National Health Development Plan 2012 - 2025, and the many policies aimed at promoting the rights of the child. Similarly, my delegation notes the efforts to protect victims of domestic violence, and provide financial incentives such as microcredit programmes for women living in rural areas.
Sierra Leone would like to make the following recommendations for consideration by Angola: 
1. Ratify the CAT, ICRMW, ICERD and the optional protocol to the ICCPR.
2. Bring their national Office of the Ombudsman’s in line with the Paris Principles.

3. Finalize legislation on free birth registration for all citizens and enhance registration systems and continue campaigns to this effect.
4. Comprehensively address the issue of corruption and further promote transparency. 
In spite of three decades of civil war, Angola has managed to turn itself around to become one of the fastest growing economies in the world, and in 2012, held general elections.  My delegation is therefore confident that Angola is on the right track and more than able to further implement legislation which is in conformity with international conventions.
Sierra Leone would like to conclude by wishing Angola a very successful completion of their second UPR cycle.
Thank you, Mr President.
